Do  you wonder if our bishops are right about Israel and the Palestinians?

The Episcopal-Jewish Alliance for Israel presents an alternative understanding of the conflict in the Middle East

Last October, Bishops M.Thomas Shaw, Barbara Harris, and Bud Cederholm led a demonstration in front of the Israeli consulate in Boston, proclaiming a “Christian-Muslim Alliance”,  and calling for an end to the “unjust Israeli occupation of the West Bank”.   That demonstration provoked a certain measure of controversy, not only among the Boston area’s Jewish population, but among area Episcopalians who felt that our Bishops’ statements on the Middle East conflict were unbalanced and unfair to Israel.

In response to that controversy, we have formed The Episcopal-Jewish Alliance for Israel, in partnership with Jews and Episcopalians from all over the country.  As Christians, as Jews, and as Americans, we are alarmed by what we are convinced is an honest but serious misunderstanding among many Christian leaders, including the Episcopal bishops, of the true nature of the conflict in the Middle East.

We believe that a just solution to that conflict cannot take place until there is an end to the century-long effort by Arab governments and movements to “drive the Jews into the sea”.  It was the Arab war against Israel that caused the Occupation of the West Bank in the first place; it follows that the Occupation cannot end until the war against Israel ends.  And while the friends of Israel do not have to defend every Israeli action, we believe that Israeli leaders have a far better record as peace-seekers than their Arab enemies.  The bishops’ commendable desire to see “justice for the Palestinians” cannot be realized, therefore, until the Arab leaders decide that the destruction of Israel is neither a legitimate political goal nor in the best interests of the many Arab peoples of the region.  This is true of the Palestinian Arabs themselves, but it is true also of the leaders of the many Arab governments in the region, who have irresponsibly prolonged this conflict for their own advantage, exploiting Arabs and Jews alike.  

This is an old and complex conflict, but it is not hopeless. No solution will be found, however,  without the greatest moral clarity on the part of Americans,  and of Christians everywhere, both clergy and lay.  We invite your participation in an on-going dialogue.  For further information on the work of the Episcopal-Jewish Alliance, please visit our website at episcopaljewishalliance.org, send email to epjafi@yahoo.com, or write to Dennis Hale, The Episcopal-Jewish Alliance for Israel,  PO Box 207, Medford, MA 02155.

Please feel free to reproduce and post the Statement of Principles included with this flyer.
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